
MAY Recreation 

 ESA Boat Races were held 5/19 at the pool. 

o Groups built and raced cardboard boxes engineered by students.   

 Only 2 team representatives in a “Boat” at a time. 

 Lifejackets were mandatory for racers in the pool. 

o 106 total participants attended the event (signed waivers) 

o Will work with school to make event even more epic for the students 

next year. 

 The pool opened on 5/1 for Adult Swim.  Both Season and Monthly passes 

could be purchased for $60 and $20 respectively. 

o 60 Memberships purchased in May between the two pass types. 

 Senior Swim opened on 5/5 and will run every Friday from 8am-10am. 

o 10 members so far! 

 Family Swim passes were also made available for purchase: 

o $300 for Residents 

o $350 for Non-residents 

 T-Ball season concluded 5/15 with all kids receiving medals after their last 

game.  

o  Coaches began returning equipment with mostly everything being 

able to be used next season.  Still waiting for two equipment bags 

but they’ve confirmed they will bring them to City Hall in the coming 

days. 

o We had an unusually wet season and had to postpone games further 

and further into May.  No games were cancelled!  😊 

 Yoga classes continued at City Hall with the final class being held on 5/15. 

o  38 Unique participants throughout the program. 

o Confirmed new Yoga program for Summer. 

 2023 Summer Recreation Guide was released on 5/18 and distributed to 

schools and the public to begin registration for summer programs. 

o Multiple classes and programs were filled and had waiting lists 

before month’s-end. 

 The first wave of end of school year pool parties were held. 

o 431 Students attended. 



 Pickleball Clinic was held at the Colusa High School tennis courts with 

members of the Yuba-Sutter Pickleball Club providing instruction. 

o Over 20 participants played on 4 courts.   

 The hiring of lifeguards for summer positions began and culminated in 

dozens of applicants.   

o Interviews were held from 5/12 to 5/17 

 Red Cross Lifeguard training course underway with CPR training portion 

completed at City Hall on 5/24.  The remaining coursework will be 

completed by 6/5 (Before opening day of the pool). 


